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Dear Parents/Guardians,             January 13, 2017  

Principalõs Message 

January has hit us with a cold blustery first week back and Christmas seems so long ago. Despite the 

winter weather, students have returned to us in a very positive and energetic mood.   Their collective 

cheerfulness has eased us back into routines. Many school activities are already underway; Gr. 4 -6 ski 

t rip, Hair Massacure kick -off, hot lunches, and Gr. 1 -3 skating is around the corner.   The FSAC Family 

Fun Day, mid-terms for junior high students, and the Firebird Fun Day all occur in the next 2 weeks.   A 

busy place at Fultonvale for everyone!  

 

Modernizat ion 
The modernization is nearly completed on the inside of the building. A fe w minor deficiencies need to 

be done as well as our furniture will be arriving late this month for the student gathering space. We are 

quickly getting settled into our new offices  and staffroom.   The drama room is full of excited young 

actors & actresses making full use of their new room.   Work continues on the outside building envelope. 

The cladding, soffits, landscaping and west parking lot will be done between now and spring (la ndscaping 

& paving).  Students and staff have been enjoying the open spaces and òclearó hallways. 

 

Have your say: Take the EIPS Parent Survey  
Elk Island Public Schools (EIPS) is inviting all of our parents and guardians to complete a survey about 

your experiences with Fultonvale Elementary Junior High School  and the Division.  

Annually, EIPS conducts a Parent Survey, which acts as a supplement to  Alberta Educationõs 

Accountability Pillar survey for families with children in grades 4, 7 and 10. The EIPS Parent Survey is 

a chance for all EIPS families to share their thoughts on the overall performance of the Division and 

their school, the quality of  education being provided to students and areas for improvement.  

The feedback gathered will help the Division measure its progress towards meeting the goals and 

priorities outlined in the EIPS 2015 ð2018 Three -Year Education Plan and develop strategies to b etter 

serve our students and the wider community.  

We encourage all of our families to complete the survey, which only takes a few minutes. Also, if you 

wish to share the experience of more than one of your children, you can respond to the survey more 

than once. The survey is open until Jan. 30, 2017.  

TAKE THE SURVEY NOW  

 

http://www.eips.ca/
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EIPS 2017 - 2018  Division Calendar  
The approved EIPS 2017-2018 school year calendar is now available online. The calendar includes 

important dat es during the 2017-2018 school year including: school -closure dates; holidays; dates for 

the fall, winter, spring, and summer breaks; the first and last day of classes; professional learning days; 

and early dismissal dates. Feel free to keep it somewhere c lose-by for easy reference throughout the 

year.  

Highlights from the 2017-2018 Division calendar include:  

 

¶ August 30     First day of classes  

¶ November 13-17   Fall Break  

¶ December 25 to January 5   Winter Break  

¶ January 31     Second Semester begins  

¶ February 8-9   Teachersõ Convention 

¶ March 26-30   Spring Break  

¶ June 28     Last day of classes  

¶ June 29     Schools close for the Summer Break  

 

To view the 2017 ð2018 Division calendar, visit www.eips.ca. You can also sync the calendar to your own 

personal calendar for easy reference throughout the year.  

* NOTE:  Start and end times for school timetables differ by school so make sure to call your schoolõs 
office or visit your school's website if you need more information.  

 

Attendance Boundaries: New School in Sherwood Park  
One again, thank you to all the parents, students, staff and community members who took the time to 

complete the online survey for the first phase of the boundary -update process for northeast Sherwood 

Park. We heard from more than 1,100 people, and we will be sharing the results on our Division website 

in the new year. The feedback collected is helping us develop attendance -boundary options for the new 

school in Davidson Creek and surrounding area. The next phase of t he process will be public consultations 

where weõll share various boundary map options for northeast Sherwood Park and ask for feedback from 

parents, students, staff and community members. Visit  www.eips.ca in the new ye ar for details on the 

upcoming public events.  

 

Boundary Exemption Request Process  
Elk Island Public Schools (EIPS) boundary exemption request process for the 2017 ð2018 school year 

takes place from February 1 to April 7. The boundary exemption request proc ess is the only time of 

year EIPS students ñin Kindergarten to Grade 12 ñwishing to attend a non -designated school in the 

upcoming school year can apply to do so. Interested families must fill out a Boundary Exemption Request 

Form and submit it directly to t heir requested school.  

The Boundary Exemption  Request Form and additional information about the boundary exemption 

request process, schools with closed boundaries and frequently asked questions can be f ound by visiting 

www.eips.ca/schools/boundaries/boundary -exemption -request -process. 

Final decisions will be made by April 12, 2017.  

  

NOTE: Students already accepted i nto a non-designated school donõt need to reapply. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.eips.ca/
http://www.eips.ca/
http://www.eips.ca/schools/boundaries
http://www.eips.ca/schools/boundaries/boundary-exemption-request-process
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Another way to stay connected: EIPS on Facebook  
Did you know Elk Island Public Schools (EIPS) recently launched a Facebook page? With 42 school and 

approximately 17,100 students spread across the Division, thereõs a wealth of events, activities and 

stories taking place every day. Using the combination of news articles, videos and photography, the EIPS 

Facebook page showcases the latest news, updates, events and alerts taking place across the Division.  

Stay in the loop, follow us on Facebook. 

NOTE:  The Division Facebook account is managed by EIPS Communications Services. The account is 

updated and monitored intermittently d uring regular office hours from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday 

to Friday. The Division welcomes feedback and ideas from followers and asks everyone interacting on 

the EIPS Facebook page to be respectful. Personal attacks and offensive language will not be allowed 

and may be deleted.  

 

Kindergarten Registration Starts January 16 th ! 
Is your child turning five on or before Dec. 31, 2017? If so, itõs now time to register for Kindergarten. 

Kindergarten registration opens for the 2017 ð2018 school year on Jan. 16, 2017 . To register, bring 

your completed Student  Registration  Form to the school youõre enrolling your child in along with proof 

of your childõs name, residence, date of birth and citizenship. If youõre registering for Kindergarten at 

SouthPointe School, the new school in Fort Saskatchewan opening in the 2017 ð2018 school year, you can 

submit a registration form to any elementary school in Fort Saskatchewan ñthe school will make sure 

your registration package i s delivered to the principal at SouthPointe School.  

To help families prepare, Elk Island Public Schools has put together an online toolkit to make the 

transition as smooth as possible. The kit includes information on registration, important dates, 

programming options, what to expect, eligibility, how to find your designated school, transportation and 

more. Find it by visiting http://www.eips.ca/programs -services/kindergarten . 

Additional infor mation regarding Fultonvale Elementary Junior High õs Kindergarten program, can be 

found on our school website at www.fultonvale.ca . 

 

Have Fun on Family Literacy Day ð January 27 th  
Family Literacy Day is celebrated annually as a time to inspire families to learn together.  Keep in mind:  

¶ Itõs never too early or too late to talk, sing and read to your children 

¶ Songs and storytelling create a rich environment for language development  

¶ Children learn through rhythm, rhyme and repetition  

¶ Talk with your child rathe r than at them  

¶ As you read together, try the 3Tõs: Tune in to your childõs interests, Talk more about the book, 

Take turns reading or asking questions  

¶ By reading, talking, drawing and writing with children, you are helping them develop skills they 

will use forever  

 

Wee Reads Volunteers Wanted  
Our school is part of the Alberta Reads Network and we make reading a priority!  If you are a school 

parent or community member and would like to be a wee read volunteer (the time commitment is once a 

week for 30 minut es, for 8 weeks, during the day in our school) training is provided and it takes just 90 

minutes of your time.  Please contact Arolynn Kitson @780 -922 -3058 or arolynn.kitson@eips.ca  for 

dates and times for on -site Wee Read Training.  

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Elk-Island-Public-Schools-859845264135880/
https://www.facebook.com/Elk-Island-Public-Schools-859845264135880/
https://www.facebook.com/Elk-Island-Public-Schools-859845264135880/
https://www.facebook.com/Elk-Island-Public-Schools-859845264135880/
http://www.eips.ca/download/40278
http://www.eips.ca/programs-services/kindergarten
mailto:arolynn.kitson@eips.ca
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Character Education ð Forgiveness  

Fultonvale is learning more about forgiveness in January and February.   Forgiveness is letting go of 

bitterness and revenge.   Forgiveness is not a feeling but an action.   It does not take away or excuse 

what others have done but a choice to let go of anger or bitterness.   Resentment can lead you to act 

with the same selfishness the other person demonstrated. Join students and staff in the next two 

months in acknowledging the pain, choosing to forgive, avoiding revenge, asking for forgiveness when 

doing wrong and moving on with life (looking at the positives).  

 

Junior High Mid - term Exams  
Junior High Students will be writing midterm exams at the end of January in all four of the core 

subjects of language arts, science, math and social studies.  It is extremely important that all junior 

high students prepare ahead of these exams by re -reading all notes and reviewing subject materials and 

assignments.  By beginning now and reviewing for a period of time each day, they will avoid the need to 

study at the last minute for exhaustive periods of time.  The exams may include all topics covered since 

August.  The dates are as follows:  
 Monday, January 23  ð Social Studies  (Gr 7, 8 and 9)  

 Tuesday, January 24  ð Language Arts  (Gr 7, 8 and 9)  

 Wednesday, January 25  ð Math  (Gr 7, 8 and 9)  

 Thursday, January 26  ð Science (Gr 7, 8 and 9)  

On those dates, the students will write the exam during the first two periods of the morning , followed 

by regular classes for the remainder of the day.   Students are expected to remain in school for the 

entire day . 

 

Study www.exambank.com  Online 
As exam season quickly approaches, you are probably looking for resources to help your children prepare.  

You may wish to consider visiting www.exambank.com ð an online study tool designed specifically for 

Alberta st udents writing their government achievement tests and diploma exams in grades 6, 9 and 12.  

No special software is required ð you can use the service from any computer with an internet connection.  

On Exam Bank, students can practice sample tests in the sub ject area they choose.  When a test is 

completed, it is automatically marked for the student so they can immediately see where their strengths 

and weaknesses lie.  The tests are randomly generated from a large selection of questions, so students 

can write an exam multiple times to become better prepared.  

Your child can access the practice tests for grade 6 and 9.  Elk Island Public Schools have purchased 

access privileges for students.  After logging on to www.exambank.com use: 

  User Name:  ei.ftv   

Password: hip 

 

Accountability Survey  
As an annual check-up on the education system, the Accountability Pillar provides an opportunity for 

Alberta Education and school authorities to ensure that we are equipping students for success. 

The Accountability Pillar uses a set of 16 indicators consisting of surveys of students, parents and 

teachers on various aspects of quality; student outcomes such as dropout and high school completion 

rates; and provincial assessments of student l earning. 

From January to the end of February, Alberta Education will be conducting the annual Accountability 

Pillar Survey.  In January, parents of students in grades 4, 7 and 10 will receive a survey from Alberta 

Education.  In February, students in grade s 4, 7 and 10 and all teachers will be completing their surveys 

online at school.   

http://www.exambank.com/
http://www.exambank.com/
http://www.exambank.com/
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All surveys are anonymous and ask questions about experiences with the school.  In addition to English 

and French, the parent survey is available in Chinese, Punjabi, Arabi c, Blackfoot, Cree, Korean, Spanish, 

Tagalog and Urdu. 

Your participation in the survey helps provide important information on the quality of education your 

child is receiving, so we encourage you to return your survey promptly.  

Survey results will be available to school authorities in May 2016, and will be reported publicly as part 

of their 3 -Year Education Plans and Annual Education Results Reports.  

 

Counsellorsõ Corner 
Itõs -30 and the sun is setting faster than you can get home and the bills are pil ing up and you have a 

cold.  Welcome to January, a tough month for everyone.  
This is the time to make an extra effort to reach out and seek some help: whether itõs some advice in 

an article, learning some new parenting strategies or signing up for a daily uplifting text.  Make your 

January resolution to improve your mental health a nd coping skills!  
(If you visit my eteacher page at Fultonvale.ca you can access the website links directly.)  
Family and Community Services Program Guide 2016/17  
Strathcona Countyõs Family and Community Service program guide for Winter 2016/17 has been released 

and is full of programs, ideas and opportunities for all kinds of families and all ages of children.   
Check it out at:  http://www.strathcona.ca/departments/family -and-community-services/  

Parent group to build a closer relationship with your pre - teen  
Parent Connect is running a ten week program for parents of pre -teens (8 to 12 years old) to teach how 

to build a strong relationship with their soon -to -be adolescent.   The group is called Connect and parents 

will meet in small groups of 10 to 12 with two trained group leaders to focus on the core components of 

secure attachment to promote childrenõs social, emotional and behavioural adjustment.  The group starts 

on January 18 at the county building.   Contact Brea (780) 449 -6448 or Jacelyn (780) 449 -6453 to learn 

more.  

Anxiety resources  
Some children are more anxious than others (the flip side of this is that often kids who worry a lot are 

also sensitive and caring indivi duals).  But we adults also have to take some care that we are not 

inadvertently exacerbating a childõs anxiety, by trying to shield our children from stress.  Some stress 

is good for your child to experience and learn how to manage.   This is a great artic le some childmind.orgé 

http://childmind.org/article/how -to -avoid-passing-anxiety -on-to -your-kids/  

And speaking of managing anxiety, one of the best sites for resources is AnxietyBC.com.   It even has 

an app for teens and youth to help them manage their stress.   Itõs called MindShift and helps kids learn 

to relax and develop more helpful ways of thinking.   It has specific tools to tackle worry, test anxiety, 

social anxiety, perfectionism, even sleeplessness.   https://www.anxietybc.com/resources/mindshift -app 

If you are little more low -tech, check out this excellent list of 37 Techniques to Calm an A nxious 

Child.  This list has a number of techniques that are appropriate for all ages, from young kids to 

teenagers.  

http://www.huffingto npost.com/entry/37 -techniques -to -calm-an-anxious-

child_us_5829fe2ee4b057e23e31481f ? 

Lift your mood with a text everyday...  
With one more  free app  developed by the  U of  A and delivered by  Alberta Health Service. Text4Mood 

sends mood elevating messages to subscribers.   The app will text you a little message every day (for 

180 days) at about 10 a.m. to encourage and inspire you.  

Itõs super easy to subscribe toéjust text ômoodõ to the number 760 -670 -3130 and you are in.   

The app is targeted to mood and anxiety symptoms and the messages are designed to supplement 

conventional treatment. Most of the participants in the U of A study reported the daily messages made 

them more hopeful about managing issues in their lives and felt more in charge of managing depression  

and anxiety.  

http://www.strathcona.ca/departments/family-and-community-services/
http://childmind.org/article/how-to-avoid-passing-anxiety-on-to-your-kids/
https://www.anxietybc.com/resources/mindshift-app
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/entry/37-techniques-to-calm-an-anxious-child_us_5829fe2ee4b057e23e31481f
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/entry/37-techniques-to-calm-an-anxious-child_us_5829fe2ee4b057e23e31481f
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For more information, check out the U of A article:  https://www.ualberta.ca/news -and-

events/newsarticles/2016/november/ge t -by-with -a-little -help-from -a-text  

And finally if you need more help financial, mentally or physically  
This is a list of phone numbers to call if you are being abused, struggling with money, or need emergency 

shelter.   

http://globalnews.ca/news/2409825/need -help-over-the -holidays-here -are-the -numbers-to -call- in-

alberta/  

This list also includes the Alberta Mental Health line, available 24 hours a day, seven days a week: 1 -

877 -303 -2642.  

 

Hats On For Mental Health Day 2017  

 

Save the date! The 2017 Hats On! For Mental Health Day will occur on May 3.  Each May, Albertans are 

invited to wear a hat to raise aware ness of the importance of good mental health. Participating schools 

will relax their hat rules and encourage students and teachers to build understanding by wearing hats 

to school. Students will also participate in a coordinated lesson on understanding men tal health and the 

importance of removing the stigma associated with mental illnesses . 
 

Firebird Fun Day  
On Friday, January 27 th, all junior high students  will be participating in our 12 th annual Firebird Fun 

Day!  This day is an opportunity for junior high students to participate on a special field trip ð a fun 

filled day of activities at WEM Galaxyland or a ski trip to Marmot Basin, Jasper.  All information was 

sent home on Monday, December 16th.  Please note, there is a mandatory parent meeting for students 

attending the Marmot Basi n ski trip on Monday, January 16 th  from 6:30 -7:30 p.m.  We are looking 

forward to a safe and fun -filled day for everyone!  

 

Junior High Art Show  
In partnershi p with Gallery@501, Fultonvale is celebrating the talented artists in the Junior High art 

and handicraft program! We will be displaying artwork in the Sherwood Park Community Centre during 

January and February. The artwork will be hanging in the Artrium (g o in the main doors by the library 

and turn right at the information desk).  

 

Learning Commons News  
This month we start regular Battle of the Books meetings for the students in Grades 4, 5 and 6 that 

are participating. We will be going over practice questions and getting ready for the Fultonvale and 

District battles this spring!  

All students can access the library catalogue by following the instructions posted on our school website:  

http://fultonvale.ca/lc/learning -commons-faqs  

Students can also see which items they have currently checked out, when they are due and if any of 

those items are overdue. This  process of accessing student circulation information online will help 

greatly reduce the need for printing notices.  

Please ensure all library materials are returned on time. Students make requests for materials regularly 

and overdue items affect their ab ility to borrow. Thank you for your cooperation.  

https://www.ualberta.ca/news-and-events/newsarticles/2016/november/get-by-with-a-little-help-from-a-text
https://www.ualberta.ca/news-and-events/newsarticles/2016/november/get-by-with-a-little-help-from-a-text
http://globalnews.ca/news/2409825/need-help-over-the-holidays-here-are-the-numbers-to-call-in-alberta/
http://globalnews.ca/news/2409825/need-help-over-the-holidays-here-are-the-numbers-to-call-in-alberta/
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Please feel free to stop by or email (Michael.Papineau -Couture@eips.ca) if you have any questions 

regarding the library, our borrowing policies or volunteering.  

 

Curling 
Once again students from grades 5 -9 will be going curling at the Strathcona Curling Club in February. 

Students will generally be curling during their designated Phys Ed times, and a schedule will be posted 

online once completed. Junior High students will also compete in our fourth annual òRoar of the Rings of 

Fireó lunch hour curling tournament. Additionally, plans are underway to create an afterschool curling 

opportunity for students grades 5 -9 on Mondays staring soon ð watch for a letter home with more 

information about his exciting program . 

 

Elementary Skating  Grade 1  to Grade 3  
Elementary students will be participating in skating at the Strathcona Olympiette Cente r in January 

and February .  We are looking for volunteers to skate with the students and tie up skates.  Please look 

for your childõs permission form from their class.  Donõt forget that parent volunteers need to also wear 

CSA approved helmets.  Please note that the full schedule is on our website at www.fultonvale.ca  

 

Dr ama Production 2017  
Preparations are ramping up for this yearõs drama production of Ken Ludwigõs òBaskerville ð A Sherlock 

Holmes Mystery.ó Auditions have taken place and rehearsals begin Monday, January 16 th . If you have 

any old sport coats or dresses (junior high sized) that you could donate to the drama program, it would 

be very much appreciated! This production has a large cast and will require several costumes.  

Thank you, Mr. Buchert  

 

Music Notes  
It is a delight being back in the òrealó Music room and students are having fun being able to play games 

and move in the bigger space. We are also able to use more instruments that have been packed away 

during the construction. The room is big, bright and beautiful and I am enjoying putting things up on the 

walls once again. 

Thank you to our Division 1 students for their fine performances in our Christmas Concert. Now Division 

2 students are preparing for our Spring Concert in Ma rch!  

Division 2 students will also be going to see the Edmonton Symphony Orchestra on Feb 13 for A Canadian 
Road Trip  as we celebrate Canadaõs 150th  birthday this year. Permission forms will be coming home soon.  

Mrs. Grau  

 

Fultonvale Basketball  
Congratulations to the following students representing Fultonvale for the 2016 -2017 Basketball season:  

 

Jr. Girls Basketball Team  

Alanna B, Haley C, Alexis D, Alexis F, Sarah H, Kayley H, Alyssa J, Selena K. Baylee M, Page 

M, Ava P, Kennedy R, Lauren S, a nd Breah S  

Coaches: Tammy Kihn and Rachel Kihn  

Jr. Boys Basketball Team  

Nolan N, Owen G, Spencer R, Layton D, Jesse B, Baden C, Jonah H, Nathan S, Dawson V, 

Deagin H, Josh H, Joseph B, and Tristan W  

Coach: Ryan Bresden  

 

 

 

http://www.fultonvale.ca/
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Sr. Girls Basketball Team  

Bella M,  Parveen K, Jessica S, Teia S, B rooklyn M, Tristin C, Alyssa C, Jordan D, Jordan B, 

Erica N, Sierra H and Talia L  

Coach: Craig Hill  

Sr. Boys Basketball Team  

Zakhil W, Nyal M, Hunter M, Kyle W, Isaac B, Ryan C, Tyler H, Samuel C, Daniel C, Logan D, 

Mitchell  P, Cole P, and Tyler L  

Coach: Jason Jefferies  

 

Fultonvale Family Winter Fun Day  
Sunday January 29 th , 2017 from 12 noon ð 3:30 pm. All events and activities are free of charge!  

This is an annual event where we encourage all Fultonvale School families to come together for one 

afternoon of great winter fun. Activities include roasting hot dogs around a fire, drinking hot chocolate 

with marshmallows, riding a horse drawn sleigh and snow shoeing around the field.   Kids will also be able 

to enjoy our new acce ssible playground.  Additionally, the Strathcona Olympiette Centre will be open 

for public skating (1pm -3pm) and the grade 6 class will be organizing a charity bake sale.  There will be 

safe and fun activities for all ages and abilities.  

If you are interes ted in volunteering for the event or would like more information contact Gabriel ð 

780 -464 -9057 or melloacres@gmail.com 

 

Jr. High Knitting Club  
Darla Lemke (Fultonvale parent) is an avid knitter and has been knitting since she was in high school.   

She will be starting a lunch hour knitting club on Thursdays for Jr. High students beginning February 

2nd.   

Students will knit a scarf or an infinity scarf, which will give lots of practice on the stitches and tens ion.  

The cost of the project will be approximately $20.  

If you are interested, please meet in Foods/Fashion Lab at 12:05 pm (after youõve finished your lunch!) 

on Thursday, January 19 th  to discuss the details.  

 

Hot Lunch -  School Advisory Council  
A new Hot  lunch schedule will be available starting Jan 31,  2017. The new schedule w ill be for February 

to June.   Money will be due Monday February 13, 2017.  Watch for an email coming soon.  

 

Christmas Concert Choice Seat Winners  
Congratulations to the following fam ilies whose names were drawn in a raffle to enjoy the Elementary 

Christmas Concert from choice seats!  All proceeds were donated to the Adopt - a- Family initiative .  

ECS ð Nelson and Mitchell  Families 

Grade 1 ð Shipton  and Spencer  Families  

Grade 2 ð Wilkins  and Lozeron  Families 

Grade 3 ð Galbraith  and Scott  Families 

 

Fultonvale Family Christmas Breakfast  
The staff would like to thank all the families who woke up early an d braved the cold on December 16 th 

to join us for the annual Fultonvale Christmas Breakfast!  It was a pleasure to have the Fultonvale 

Firebird and Santa to drop by as well.  It is always fun for the staff and student council to come early 

and flip pancakes for all our wonderful families.  We hope you a ll had a safe and fun Christmas!  

 

 

 

mailto:melloacres@gmail.com
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Fultonvale Adopt a Family, Food Bank and Jacobõs Wish 
Thank you to all our families who supported our Adopt a family and Jacob's Wish campaign it was a huge 

success. Jacob's mom was very grateful for everything she received from our school. Here is a not e 

from her -" Happy New Years to everyone.  Thank you for being part of Jacobs wish and all the love and 

support you give. So many amazing people helping. My heart is heavy without my boy but I continue to 

find strength and beauty in every way we are helping  comfort so many families. Hold your families close 

and you can never say "I love you " too much. Wishing you all the best and thinking of all those going 

through a hard time . 

 

100 Days of Learning  
Grades one and two will be celebrating 100 days of learning  Wednesday, February 22 nd with a morning 

of centers focused on the number 100.  Parent helpers are essential for the success of this 

morning.  Please let Mrs. Kihn know if you can help in the gym for this special celebration!  

 

Inclement Weather  

With the winter season well underway, we want to remind parents to dress children appropriately for 

the weather when getting ready for school or the bus. The weather often changes unexpectedly 

throughout the day, so please select suitable outerwear and ensure your child is prepared for changing 

conditions.  

If inclement weather conditions occur, Elk Island Public Schools (EIPS) will advise parents of any bus 

cancellations using various communications tools including: automated -telephone messages, alerts posted 

on www.eips.ca and school websites, Twitter, Facebook, local radio stations and on Versatrans My Stop. 

All morning bus cancellations will be posted on www.eips.ca by 6:30 a.m.  

Decisions regarding bus cancellations are guided by EIPS administrative procedures that states: òschool 

bus service may be suspended [when] Environment Canada reports a temperature of -40 C.ó Other 

reasons for suspending or delaying school bus services include adver se weather and poor road condition.  

When school bus services are suspended, schools will remain open to students. EIPS believes parents 

have the right and responsibility to make choices for their children based on their beliefs and 

perceptions of safety du ring times of inclement weather.  

For more information, contact EIPS Student Transportation at 780 -417-8151. 

 

Sneak Peek  

February 2017
1 Wear Pink  

 Pizza Day 

 Early Dismissal 2:00 p.m.  

2 Gr 5 Telus Field Trip 8:30 -2:30 pm 

3 Firewire Newsletter Online 

7 Gr 4 -6 Rabbit Hill Ski Trip  

 Locker Cleanout  

 School Council Meeting 7:00 pm  

8 S/P/T Bookings OPEN Online 4:00 pm  

9-10 Teachersõ Convention ð School Closed 

13 Gr 4 -6 Winspear Field Trip  

12:15-2:55 pm 

14 Valentinesõ Day 

15 Pizza Day 

 National Flag Day 

16 Hair Massacure Head Shave  

16-18 Sr. Boys & Girls BBall Tourney @ LAM  

17 Professional Learning Day ð School 

Closed 

20 Family Day Holiday ð School Closed 

21 S/P/T Bookings Online CLOSE @ 

NOON  

22 Gr 1 & 2 - 100 Day Celebration  

23 Gr 1 Dental Presentations ð am 

 Gr 4 -6 & Jr. High French ð Carnival p.m 

 Hot Lunch  

25 Young Authors õ Conference  

Feb 27 -Mar 2  

 Artist in Residence  

 Book Fair  

28 ECS-Gr 9 S/P/T Interviews  

4:30 -7:30 pm 

http://www.eips.ca/
http://www.eips.ca/
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Community News  
 

FSAC Live and Silent Auction  
The FSAC will be holding a live and silent auction at the South Cooking Lake Hall on Saturday March 

4 th , 2017.   Please watch for information coming home in the New Year.   If you are interested in making 

a donation to the auction before then you may do so by dropping the item (unused and in original 

packaging) off at the office.   There will be a donations binder there to fill in the information about the 

item.   Or you may contact Tara Dawson at (780) 922 -5158 or via email at tkonowalyk@hotmail.com  

 

mailto:tkonowalyk@hotmail.com


 

 

11 Fultonvale FIREWIRE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 


